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Stanford-le-Hope and District U3A 
 

June 2018 Newsletter 
 

Welcome to the 2018 AGM 
 

 
Gardening Group visit to Beeleigh Abbey Photo:  Jenny Lees 

 
Some of the information to look out for in this edition: 

¶ Regal Tea report ς pages 2 & 3 

¶ Advance notice of Family History speakers in September & October ς 
page 7 

¶ How to obtain ȅƻǳǊ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ ²²н {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ ǊŜŎƻǊŘǎ ς page 8 

¶ Bournemouth holiday report ς pages 11 to 13 

¶ Virtual U3A ς pages 24 & 25 

¶ Stanford-le-Hope & District U3A Privacy Policy ς page 25 

¶ How to use our website ς pages 26 to 28 

¶ Information on local Lip Reading classes ς page 28 
Newsletters will now be handed out to you when you arrive, but you will be only given one copy.   This is so 
we can make sure everyone who attends the meeting gets one.  If you need more newsletters for members, 
any spares will be available in a box at the back of the Hall. 

 



Stanford-le-Hope & District U3A ς  June 2018 Newsletter  Page 2 
 

Nominations for Executive Committee 2018-2019 
We now have a nomination for Secretary. 
 The wording of motion e has been changed on the AGM Agenda. 

Executive Positions Consenting Nominees 

Officers  

Chairman Colin Munro 

Vice-Chairman Bernie Smith 

Secretary June Chapman 
Treasurer Graham Hodgson 

Committee Members  

 Magda Norris 

 Valerie Warren 

 Christine Gomm 

 Michael Farman 

 Diane Wallace 

 John Green 

 Jean Jardine 

 Paul Brice 

 Sue Green 

 Richard Fox 

A Royal Occasion calls for a Regal Afternoon Tea 

None of us received an invitation to the wedding of Prince Harry and Meghan 
Markle. 

So, we held a post wedding 
afternoon tea at Langdon Hills 
Country Club, on Thursday 24th 
aŀȅ ŀǘ мΥлΩŎƭƻŎƪ ǿƛǘƘ ŎŀǊǊƛŀƎŜǎ 
ƭŜŀǾƛƴƎ ŀǘ оΥлΩŎƭƻŎƪΦ 

We made it a Royal afternoon, 
dressing accordingly with 
Ladies dressed for a summer 
garden function with hats and 
fascinators and the Gentlemen 
in shirts and ties.                        
Photo:  Michael Farman 
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Thanks Colin and Carol for the great afternoon.  Michael Farman   

Top 2 photos below:  M Farman 

 

 

Friday Pétanque Ladies                                                        Friday Pétanque Players 
Photo:  Taken by Vi Madle                                                   Photo taken by a Langdon Hills staff member 

 
New/ Resurrected Interest Group 

 

Cribbage 
John Green 01375 676441 
 
Due to new interest, we are considering restarting the Cribbage group.  It will 
share Gardner Hall, Fobbing with the Scrabble group, fortnightly on Tuesday's 
at 2pm.  It is hoped to restart on Tuesday 26th June.  
If you want to find out more or are thinking of joining, please contact John 
Green. 
 



Stanford-le-Hope & District U3A ς  June 2018 Newsletter  Page 4 
 

Established Interest Groups 

(In alphabetical order, apart from Ambling and Rambling which are under Walking) 

 
Birdwatching 
Dave Snow 
Peter Woodcock  
 

In April we visited the Plotlands Reserve and although the weather was not 
being kind to us we still managed to have a good hour's birdwatching. We saw 
several ducks on the lake including tufted ducks and mallards with their young. 
After a damp morning we decamped to the visitor centre for a warming cup of 
tea. 
 

For our May meeting, the group went to Warley Place.  The weather wasn't very 
conducive to getting the birds moving but several of our group saw some 
Nuthatches around the pond.  Despite the lack of wildlife, we all enjoyed the 
morning and we adjourned to the pub next door for a chat and refreshments.  
 

We meet on the last Friday of the month and anyone who would like to join us 
is very welcome.  Contact either myself or Peter Woodcock for more 
information.  
 

Book Group 
Ann Bailey 
Dawn Lloyd-Warne         01375 461885 
 
 

Boules/Pétanque ς (Wednesdays) 
Dave Jardine  01375 679410 
 

We welcomed four new members last week at the Pegasus Country Club, Herd 
Lane, Corringham.  Each Wednesday we meet at 10:00 for 10:30 start. 
 
LǘΩǎ ŀƴ Ŝŀǎȅ ƎŀƳŜ and we have spare boules, so come along and give it a try.   
LΩƳ ǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ŜƴƧƻȅ ȅƻǳǊǎŜƭŦ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ ŦǊƛŜƴŘƭȅ ƎǊƻǳǇΦ  ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ŎƻŦŦŜŜ ŀŦǘŜǊ 
the game and lots of chat. 
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Boules/Pétanque ς (Fridays) 
Paul Brice           07788 452852 
 

We continue to meet every Friday starting at 10am at Hardie Park, Stanford-le-
Hope. We now have nearly 30 people on our books who do not play on 
Wednesdays. This will eventually give us a room problem if they all turn up 
together.  Anybody wishing to start a third group should let Jean Jardine or me 
know and we will help.  The league is now in full swing with some great 
performances from all three of our teams. 
The current table is as follows: 

League Table Played  Won  Lost F A 
Pts 
Diff Points 

Lions Billericay 6 12 6 194 168 26 12 

Saints Maldon 5 10 5 165 116 49 10 
Pirates 
Maldon 5 9 6 154 139 15 9 
Pegasus 
Pagers SLH 4 8 4 134 112 22 8 
Pilgrims 
Billericay 5 7 8 156 158 -2 7 

Frogs Billericay 4 6 6 133 113 20 6 

Hope SLH 6 6 12 192 204 -12 6 

Phoenix SLH 5 6 9 136 169 -33 6 

Stanway 4 2 10 65 150 -85 2 

 
The positions may all change as Pegasus Pagers and Phoenix were due to meet 
on Wednesday 30th May just as the newsletter went to print.  News of this match 
next month. 
 

British Sign Language Group 
Jenny Radford 01375 676338 
 

We meet every Wednesday at 2.30 pm in the Corringham Social Club on the 
corner of Lampits Hill/Giffords Cross Road.  We have fun learning basic British 
Sign Language, helping each other to improve our skills and learn new signs.  We 
are a friendly group and welcome anyone, whatever their ability.   
If you are interested, please contact Jenny. 
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Canasta 
Pauline Kerridge     01375 381100 
 

The Canasta Group meets every Wednesday afternoon at the Pegasus Club in 
Herd Lane, old Corringham from 2pm until about 4pm.  All are welcome. 
 

Charity craft  
Jean Jardine 01375 679410 
   07551 952211 
 

We have just started to plan the gifts we will make for Christmas, as well as 
continuing to make mittens and hats for the shoe box appeal.   
The fourth Friday each month 2pm to 4pm is when we meet, so our next 
session is on 22nd June.  Please phone or email for details of the venue. 
 

Family History Group  
Sue Green   01375 676441 
 

 
 
 

We had a fun May meeting looking at personal 
family items tucked away in our cupboards that 
mean a lot to us. These included photos and 
ŎŜǊǘƛŦƛŎŀǘŜǎΣ ŀ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ±ƛŎǘƻǊƛŀƴ tea set, a parsley 
chopper, 1918 souvenirs, WWII memory album, 
willow crib and family bible (from 1834). It was a 
really good session, topped off with tea and cake. 
(Thanks to the bakers).  
 
Photo:  Diane Wallace 

 
It has been suggested that we do this again but as a drop-in session for anyone 
from the U3A.  It is really amazing what people have stashed away.  
   
Our next meeting in the Evangelical Church Hall will be on Wednesday 20th 
June at 2pm where we will be looking at how maps can help in family history 
research.  If you have any interesting examples that could help others, bring 
them along.  
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Photos of 
objects ς 
Diane Wallace                                                                                                        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The next computer session in Basildon Library will be on Wednesday 4th July at 
2pm.  As usual, please let Sue know if you are attending.  
****Dates for your diary-on Wednesday October 17th we will be having a speaker.  Gill 
Blanchard will be giving a talk "Behind the scenes at Who Do You Think You Are".  Gill was 
an archivist at the Norfolk Record Office before starting her own family history research 
business called Past Times and has written numerous books.  She has featured on the 
programme many times as the "expert" guiding the celebrity. This talk will be open to all 
U3A members-more details later in the year. 
 

**** STOP PRESS - on Wednesday 19th September, speaker Charlie Mead will be talking 
about ά¢ƘŜ CƛǊǎǘ .ƭƛǘȊέ (WW1).****  
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hōǘŀƛƴƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ WWII Service Records 
Some of us have had success in getting hold of WWII service records for our 
ǇŀǊŜƴǘΩǎ ƎŜƴŜǊŀǘƛƻƴΦ   Go to www.gov.uk and then follow links to obtaining 
service records.  The cost is £30 per record.  There is no information on how 
much is available for each person ς some records will be one sheet A4 but some 
can be much more substantial including one of us getting a service pay book 
that had been stored in the file of information. 
 

Flower Arranging 
Christine Lambert    01375 678131 
Linda Tilbury             07928 221626 
 

We are a friendly and enthusiastic group who help each other learn new skills to 
find and develop their own style.  New members of all abilities would be most 
welcome to join us.  We have 12 members on our register and have an average 
of 9 ladies each month.  So why not come and join us and see how creative you 
can be. 
We meet at The Gateway tŜƻǇƭŜǎΩ /ŜƴǘǊŜ in Stanford High Street on the 1st 
Wednesday of the month, between 10am and 12pm.The cost is £2 per person 
for hire of hall plus any flowers you have to purchase.  A small extra charge will 
be required if the local florist demonstrates for us. 
 

French Conversation 
Diane Wallace 
 

In early May we got together at Orsett Hall for lunch to celebrate the birthday of 
one of our members, followed by one meeting in a home for our usual 
conversation.  As we are all so busy at the moment, we will not be meeting 
again until after the AGM. 
 

Gallery Visits 
Jenny Lees      01375 360786 

A group of us will be going to the National Gallery to see ΨaƻƴŜǘ ϧ 
!ǊŎƘƛǘŜŎǘǳǊŜΩ on Friday 15th June. 

We will meet at Stanford-le-Hope railway station to catch the 10:05 train to 
Fenchurch Street. Meet in the last carriage, picking up along the way. Our timed 

http://www.gov.uk/
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ticket is 12 (midday) ǎƻ ǿŜ ǿƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ǉǳŜǳŜΦ ²ŜΩƭƭ ǇǊƻōŀōƭȅ Ǝƻ ŦƻǊ 
something to eat afterwards. 

There has been interest shown for the Frida Kahlo exhibition at the V&A and in 
the Ψ!ƭƭ ¢ƻƻ IǳƳŀƴΩ exhibition at Tate Britain. They will be our next choices to 
visit on Friday July 20th and another available Friday.                

Gardening Group 
Madeline Beesley 01375 678576 
 
Beeleigh Abbey 
 

 
Our group had a trip out 
to Beeleigh Abbey 
Gardens on 27th April.  
The gardens were lovely 
but alas the weather was 
wet, so it was a case of 
dodging the showers. 
 
Photos:  Jenny Lees 
 
 
 

 

 
 


